Conservation Commission

April 10, 2014
MEETING MINUTES

Present: Chair Crosby, Dot Banks, Karen Bourdea, Mary Ahlgren, John Earley, Steve Ober and Katy Wells; Alternate

 Open   At 7:00, Chair Crosby recognized a presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.
Minutes   Chair Crosby made a motion to approve the minutes of March 13, 2014 2nd by Dot Banks, changing the date to 2014, all were in favor.

Old Business
Lots for sale


Chair Crosby reported that he called and left Mr. Whitney a message to attend this evenings meeting and was hoping he would attend tonight.  Chair Crosby has not heard back from Mr. Whitney to date.  The commission discussed the issue of the boundary line adjustment proposed.  The commission agreed that in the future if Mr. Whitney has an issue he can come to the town with it then as it seems there is no cooperation at this time from Mr. Whitney.  Item tabled.

Chair Crosby reported taking with Mr. Johnson regarding the bill for the last part of the surveying.  Chair reports the bill has been paid.
Earth Day
 No update
Field and Forest Trails update


John reported that he gave the maps to Rob Jutton and he placed them on the town website.  John requested funding in the amount of $50 to cover the cost of copies of the maps.  Steve Ober made a motion to approve $50 for John Earley for the cost of maps, 2nd by Mary all were in favor.  
Hopkinson Hill Land 
No update
Mail and Correspondence 


Chair Crosby reported that he received communication from Bob Ward for the Conservation Commission to complete their requirements set forth by the Master Plan.  Chair states that a special meeting will need to be scheduled for completion of this request. (For how the concomm will go about prioritizing their work, purchase land, future projects etc.)
Other


Karen reported that she went to the BOS meeting for their support on the warrant article and they voted unanimously to support the article.  Karen suggests that we write up an article for the newspaper and town meeting.  The commission members decided to move the May meeting to May 1 at 7pm, at the Library and discuss this LUCT material for presentation at Town Meeting.  Katy will re-post meeting and book the Library.  


Chair Crosby discussed the possibility of moving forward with protection on the shoreline of Hunkins Pond.  Karen gave Chair Crosby ARM grant information as a possible funding source for shoreline protection from the DES.  Chair states that the town already owns about 600ft and adding more frontage to this will further protect this shoreline for future use and enjoyment by all.  Chair questioned if we should approach the Swains with this.  Chair will contact them for a meeting time.  


Dot reviewed her information from this year’s Saving Special Places conference.  Dot provided the Chair with a written report on the workshops she attended as well as a folder with information and brochures.  There was a file made in the conservation file.  


Katy Wells presented the commission with a resignation effective July 1, 2014 for both the Alternate and Secretary positions.  Katy stated that is was in no way a reflection of anything that the commission has done, but that there were many issues in town recently that have occurred and she has resigned from all her positions held volunteer, paid, elected and appointed.  Katy will be willing to amend the resignation as necessary to assist in finding replacement for her for the commission.  

Commission members discussed the resignation and reluctantly accepted it and would like to table this until the next meeting. 
Adjourn    At 8:46 pm, Chair Crosby made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Mary Ahlgren all were in favor.
 Respectfully submitted,        

 Katy Wells; Alternate member and Secretary

